



Minutes of Northern Regional Rowing Council Meeting

Tyne ARC, 24th September 2018, 7.30pm

Present: Michael Laing (Chairman) Charley Curtis (Vice-Chairman), Pauline Higgins (Junior rowing), Colin Percy (Events), Colin Lawson (Recreational rowing), Pamela Walton (Secretary), Richard Mortimore (Secretary NRUC), Ellie Hizzett (Deputy Junior Rowing), Gill Huston, Eddie Bryant (Coaching Commissioner), John Mullholland (Safety), Gillian Latham (Para Rowing), Alan Granlund (Treasurer), Gabrelle Moore joined the meeting at 08.00.

Apologies:

		Action by
1	<p><u>Minutes of last meeting 19th March 2018 and matters arising</u></p> <p>Not very accurate, check who was there and spelling.</p>	CP/EH
2	<p><u>Reports from officers and coordinators</u></p> <p>N.B. Those with * had done written reports - on NRC web site at www.nerowing.com/nrcminutes.html.</p> <p>1) Northern Rowing Conference. 10.00 – 1630.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Water Safety & Umpiring (John Mullholland) • Events (Colin Percy) • James Andrews (online stuff) • Graham Foreman (NRC agreed to pay Graham) (Mental preparation for Coaches, Athletes & Parents) • Junior Sessions during the day, S&C etc, workshops • Slot for governance – Pippa Randolph and Kate O’Sullivan. • Recruit a selection committee for the Power 8’s and to be at Stockton 2019. <p>GDPR – Agreed to be moved to the next meeting. Michael to raise with Kate O’Sullivan prior to the next meeting</p> <p>(a) Education* As per written report.</p>	ML

<p>If Durham students have issues getting Session Coach funding go to Durham Regetta for funding.</p> <p>(b) Junior rowing *:As per written report.</p> <p>(c) Masters rowing: As per written report.</p> <p>If enter as a master, you are then asked if you don't mind being moved to a senior event.</p> <p>(d) Recreational rowing. As per written report.</p> <p>(e) Umpires As per written report.</p> <p>Still an issue with numbers of umpires.</p> <p>(f) Events*: As per written report.</p> <p>Question raised as to another event in September by CLS. NRC giving consent in principal, to complete the paperwork on the basis of having a self-sustainable group of umpires and attention to Safety issues.</p> <p>Agreed the events for submission to British Rowing.</p> <p>£870 in Great Tyne Row account.</p> <p>(g) Safety Adviser's report As per written report.</p> <p>Discussion regarding concussion. Look on the internet SCAT5 and also on Johns report on a chart. John will be raising these issues at the club conference.</p> <p>(h) Para Rowing Report. As per written report</p> <p>Look at mixed events, i.e. including a para rower in the crew as Marlow had recently run.</p> <p>(h) Regional Representative's report *:As per written report.</p> <p>Discussion as to the funds should be used within 6 mths of allocation.</p> <p>(i) Finance</p> <p>No difference £29,651, since last meeting. Gill Huston to draft up a report for Athlete Support. John Mullholland to ask for regatta</p> <p>J) LDS – need more support for events. Eddie volunteered his services. No strong objections to DU using events for timing for future trials.</p>	<p>Ellie</p> <p>CP</p> <p>All</p> <p>GH</p> <p>M Laing</p>
---	--

3	<p><u>Correspondence</u></p> <p>Chester le Street – correspondence from various members. Michael Laing or Charley would be happy to an extraordinary meeting to help select a new committee and also the re writing of the club rules.</p>	
4	<p><u>AOB</u></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1) Coach educators conference – coaches to claim back the £40 individually. 2) Womens Training Day at DU – looking at offering more support to the region. 	
7	<p><u>Date of next meetings</u></p> <p>NRC Exec meeting dates for 2018 as follows:-</p> <p>AGM - Monday 26 November 2018 - venue Durham ARC – 7.00 for 7.30pm</p>	

The meeting closed at 21.20pm